
Charleston Town Council Meeting
  
Page 2
December 6th, 2018


Meeting Minutes
 
Town Council Members Present:   Mayor Brenda Kozlowski- Presiding; Brent Broadhead, Darrel Nish, Mike Smith-Excused, Vaughn Rasband- Excused
Staff: Planner-Brian Preece, Clerk-Arlene Buehler, Public Works-Dave Hendricksen. 
Public: Brenda Gemmell, Lindsay Foster, Shawn Taylor
Meeting called to order: 7:15 p.m. 

Pledge of Allegiance: Darrel Nish
Opening Prayer: Brent Broadhead
Meeting Minutes for November 2018: Brent Broadhead makes a motion to accept the minutes for November 2018, Darrel Nish seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Minutes are approved as written.
Financials for November 2018: Mayor Kozlowski states she had asked a few questions on the budget and the clerk had answered them so we can go ahead with the approval. Brent Broadhead makes a motion to accept the Financials for November 2018, Darrel Nish seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The Financials for November 2018 are approved.
Public Comment: None
Soldier Hollow School Signs – Mayor Kozlowski reports that after speaking with the town attorney he feels like if the signs are all paid for by donations then the town would not be obligated or liable for further future improvements and he felt like it was a good idea to have a written agreement with the school to make sure the town and school were in agreement with the terms. Mayor Kozlowski asks the school representative (Lindsay Foster) is she knew of any other donations other than Mr. Paul who had committed to donating $500. Lindsay Foster states no she did not know of any other donations. At this time the Mayor stated that if no other donations were obtained, she had someone who would anonymously donate the remaining signs. Lindsay Foster states that she started attending the council meetings in April when the school first came to the town to request signage and crosswalks she is very unhappy that nothing has been done as of yet and feels like the town cannot afford not to put up signs. Mayor Kozlowski again states that this is what we are attempting to make sure gets done but not at any future obligation of the town. Brian Preece reminds the Mayor we need to get the contract or an agreement written and signed before we move forward with the installations of the signs, but since we have the funding for the signs we will go ahead and get them ordered while we are working on getting them ordered. Lindsay Foster states that the school would like to apply for a grant through the state to help with future safety issues but they cannot apply until they have their safe route in place. And once they do, actually the town will need to be the applicant with the school being a co-applicant when they apply for these grants that they hope to be able to apply for each year. Mayor Kozlowski states that there is one other item that we need to discuss and come to an agreement on and that is the 20 mph signs that they school requested. The town does not feel it is necessary for 20 mph 24 hours a day, they propose and agree to the 20 mph being during school hours only. Lindsay Foster argues that the high school set a precedent of full time 20 mph and it works for them, Brian Preece corrects her stating it is not a precedent, and this is the type of thing that the town is worried about, the school coming back to the town and saying you gave us this now we want more. We are willing to help with getting the signage in place and now you are requesting more when will that stop. Lindsay states the school is willing to do whatever it takes to get along with the town, and the Mayor states and so is the town. Brian Preece explains that when this all started the school came to the town and promised to the town they would be buying a bus and bussing the students in so the traffic wouldn’t be a problem. Lindsay argues that would be impossible. Mr. Preece agrees but that is what was promised by the school to get the town on board with the schools projects. There were several things that were promised to the town that have never happened so that is where some of the hard feelings have come from with all of the demands that the school is making at this time. Brent Broadhead asks, why you are still arguing about this anyway we have agreed to the signs but we don’t feel like it needs to be 20 mph 24 hours a day. After more discussion it is agreed that 20 mph 45 minutes before school and 45 minutes after school is out. Darrel Nish state that he looks at this more from a business stand point and he feels the school came in and got in financially over their heads and he has a problem with them coming in and stating that the schools financial problems are now the towns problems because they don’t have the money to complete the signs, sidewalks or other improvements. Discussion goes on and after both sides conclude expressing their opinions and feelings the council moves on and the Mayor will speak with the town attorney and get the agreement written and get with the school as soon as it is completed while in the meantime the signs can be ordered.
Officials Thank You Dinner – Mayor Kozlowski states we had decided on January 16th 2019 at 6:30 pm at Soldier Hollow restaurant for the official’s thank you dinner and the clerk is sending out email requests for RSVP’s. So please let her know if you will be able to attend. We will be having a buffet style dinner with the entrée’s to include prime rib, baked salmon, and chicken cordon blue.
Staff Reports: Brian Preece- reports that at our last planning commission meeting they had a concept plan for a 6 lot subdivision that was approved. Also Mike Peterson contacted him and the plat that was recorded has an error and it so they will need to make an amendment and he is aware of one other subdivision that may be brought to the town in the near future so we are looking at more growth for sure. Arlene- reports that she is keeping busy with all of these items and applications that are coming in. Darrel Nish – reports they have gotten the parties all done for the year. Mayor Kozlowski reports that we have received a letter from the Strong’s and she has forwarded it out to the council. She also wants to thank Mike and Darrel for the great Christmas party and the Santa was a big hit with all of the kids. The new board assignments will come out next month so if anyone has any suggestions or comments please get with her. She has also instructed Dave to salt all of the road and not just the intersections as previously instructed. Dave Hendricksen- he reports he got the water leak repairs and has been working on the plow trucks to keep them ready to go. He has made arrangements with Staker Parson’s to be able to just load up with salt as he needs it and them will mark it down and bill us as we go. Brent Broadhead – nothing to report. The Mayor asks for a motion to adjourn. Darrel Nish makes a motion to adjourn, Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous.
Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 
Submitted by Arlene Buehler – Clerk\Recorder
_________________________

